
















































 

 

Griffith City Council COMMITTEE REPORT 
  
CLAUSE CL02 
 
TITLE Installation of Regulatory Signs and Pavement Markings - Willandra 

Avenue 
 
FROM Greg Balind, Development & Traffic Coordinator  
 
TRIM REF 24/85835 
 

 
SUMMARY 

Road upgrades are proposed for Willandra Avenue between Ulong/Merrigal Street and 
Belford Road. As a result, regulatory signs and pavement markings will be applied to provide 
traffic direction and to supplement the proposed works.   
 

RECOMMENDATION 

The Traffic Committee approve the installation of No Stopping signs and pavement 
markings associated with the Willandra Avenue upgrade works as per the attached 
design.  
 

REPORT 

Willandra Avenue is classified as a sub-arterial road under Council’s Road Hierarchy. Traffic 
counts on Willandra Avenue (December 2023 – February 2024) show an average of 4877 
vehicles use the road daily. AM and PM peak movements show approximately 445 vehicles 
travelling on Willandra Avenue per (weekday) peak hour. Heavy vehicle use of Willandra 
Avenue equates to 1.1% which is a reduction from 8.9% recorded in July 2023 - prior to the 
opening of the Griffith Southern Industrial Link.   

Council has proposed to formalise a section of road infrastructure associated with Willandra 
Avenue and the Willandra Avenue Service Road between Ulong/Merrigal Street and Belford 
Road. The works include the installation of kerb/guttering, the construction of cul-de-sacs at 
both ends of the Willandra Avenue Service Road, the replacement of informal accessways 
with a single accessway linking the two roads, the delineation of a parking lane on the 
eastern side of Willandra Avenue as well as other minor civil works. In addition, a right 
turning lane is proposed on Willandra Avenue at the Belford Road intersection to allow 
vehicles to turn from a dedicated lane rather than potentially stacking in the Willandra 
Avenue travel lane and therefore causing traffic flow disruption. Similarly, a left turn lane on 
Willandra Avenue will be installed to allow vehicles to turn into the Willandra Avenue Service 
Road while remaining clear of the Willandra Avenue travel lane.  

Due to the formalisation of the south-western side of Willandra Avenue, a No Stopping zone 
is also proposed to be installed along the length of the road between Ulong/Merrigal Street 
and Belford Road. Repeater signs will also be installed where the maximum spacing of 75 
metres between signs is exceeded.    

The attached drawing refers to the proposed works and provides an indicative location of the 
delineation/regulatory devices.  

ATTACHMENTS 

(a) Willandra Avenue Upgrades/Design ⇩  26 

  

  
















